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 Friendly Reminder…  

During snow season, please be sure to remove all mats 

from the ground (they get caught in the snow blowers).  

Please put all garbage in black or colored bags          

   (no white), so it is visible when picking up.  



 

 

 
 

 
 

Happy New Year 2022    

Hear the Bells Ringing in the New Year?   We were blessed to receive an 
anonymous generous donation for a computerized church bell system             
How lovely to hear the bells ring through the Holiday Season.  We are 
grateful to our donor and the joy the bells are brining. 

 

The New Year brings New Beginnings.  We will be offering outpatient services in our brand 
new Health and Wellness Center.  Watch for updates on services and programming.  Soon 
you will be able to enjoy a cocktail in the new Bistro.  Details on our Grand Opening will be 
forthcoming as soon as we have a date.  
 

Our midrise building will be ready for occupancy approximately this Summer.  Our three story 
midrise building features a variety of floor plans. Some apartments are available with         
balconies or patios.  If you have a friend or family member looking for a new senior         
apartment refer them to Sales and Leasing to receive a referral bonus when they mention 
your name and move in. We can’t wait to show our residents around when the apartments 

are ready for viewing. New Year, new choices. 
 

The New Year has brought price increases with  the news reporting  inflation rates of 6.8   
percent as of the end of November.  Unfortunately this also affected us here at The Village. 
We experienced higher than  anticipated costs in  almost every area.  Like the rest of the 
country, we also saw increases in wages, food, insurance,  maintenance supplies, parts, labor, 
and  utilities. 

Thank you for choosing The Village of East Harbor to be your home.  We appreciate you and 
wish you and your family joy, good health, and love in the New Year. 

 

Carolyn Martin 

Administrator 

FROM THE DESK OF THE ADMINISTRATOR, CAROLYN MARTIN: 

 DO YOU HAVE A STORY 

YOU WOULD LIKE TO 

SHARE? 

Contact Betsy 

586-716-7143 

By the 20th 0f the month to 

get your story published in 

the next Trumpet. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

We welcome these new residents to our Village of East Harbor Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Village of  East Harbor 
RESIDENT ASSOCIATION 

MONTHLY MEETING 
 
 

Date: Tuesday, January 11  

Location: Marguerite’s Restaurant 

Time: 1:30pm 
 
 

All Residents are invited and          
encouraged to attend. 

JUST A REMINDER…         
Committee Meetings are open to  
ALL Residents! 
 

Building & Grounds 

Meets the 1st Tuesday of the month at 
3:00pm in Marguerite’s Restaurant. 
 

Welcoming Committee 

Will Meet the 1st Wednesday of the month 
at 3:00pm in Marguerite’s Restaurant. 
 

Fred & Ila Cline—502 

Patricia Cloutier—600 

Mary Duncan—50826 Esther’s Way 

Loretta Lacny—100 

Joanne Melchior—C303 

Francis Weingartz—P1 

Lillian Willneff—109 

Terry Young—502 

Welcome 2022 

 

There are so many exciting new things happening here at The Village of East Harbor, we are 

welcoming 2022 with open arms and invite you to join us in the excitement! 

 

The new Ranch Apartments are open and available for immediate occupancy and they are 

a beauty! They are all 2 Bedroom 2 Full Baths with options of 1 or 2 car garages. You have 

to schedule a tour and come see all of the new features for yourselves, in these new   

apartments. The new Wellness Center is almost ready for business, watch for updates and 

Grand Opening news. You won’t believe all the new equipment and programs that are  

coming. The Mid-Rise Building is coming together beautifully. We are accepting Reservation          

Deposits on the one and two bedroom apartments available there. The excitement is       

palatable here at East Harbor! Imagine, after 40 plus years, we are still moving forward,   

innovating and creating new possibilities for quality Senior living. If you have been thinking 

about  making a move, let 2022 be the year you come to The Village of East Harbor and    

anchor down in a brand new apartment! You will be glad you did. 



 

 

In the old classic, “It’s a Wonderful Life”, Zuzu Bailey exclaimed, “every 

time a bell rings, an angel gets its wings!”  Have you heard the new 

chapel bells?!  We have angels among us.  We have been blessed with 

beautiful Chapel bells by a generous anonymous donor in time to ring out 

this year and to ring in the new!  Our residents and staff are excited    

beyond words by the beauty of the joyful sounds ringing throughout our  

community.   I have received phone calls from residents of Chesterfield 

who also have been blessed by the chimes and songs that are heard  

several blocks away!  Even on social media on the computer, citizens of 

Chesterfield Township have commented about the joy it brings them.  

To our Secret Angel, your reward awaits you.  Your generous gift has 

brought joy to many.  

The Village of East Harbor and the Chesterfield community thank you.  
 

A call to prayer for 2022!  In spite of it all, we have seen many miracles, 

healings, and changes take place as a result of the power of prayer.     

Let your future be filled with hope and Love of the Lord this new year!   

James 5:13-16 calls us to give and to receive prayer.  “… and the prayer 

offered in faith will make the sick person well. The Lord will raise them 

up… The prayer of a righteous person is powerful and effective.”  

Come receive from the word of God and join us at 11:00 am for our     

Sunday morning non-denominational services which are open to staff, 

residents, and the community.  Attempts have been made to bring a 

Priest back on Tuesdays for Catholic mass. I continue to work on this.  

Please watch your calendar and read the “Chaplain’s Corner” for special 

spiritual crafts and upcoming programs. 

If you do not know the Lord, don’t let another day go by; today is the 

day of salvation!   Call or visit me and I will pray with you to assure you 

of your salvation in Christ.     May the Lord bless you in this new year. 

 

In His Service, 
Chaplain Laura 

From The Desk of        

Chaplain Laura… 

JANUARY, 2022 

New Year 

New Beginnings 



 

 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
 

JANUARY, 2022  

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!  
 

 

 Come praise the Lord with us every Sunday at 11:00 am for Chapel Service.   

 

Join us in the Chapel for various spiritual programs.  

  Tuesdays at 2:30 is Beginner / Intermediate Bible Study.  

  Wednesdays at 2:30 Bible Trivia and Games 

  Thursdays at 2:30 for Inspirational Readings.   

Bring a neighbor and meet some interesting residents and  friends for an hour of great         

discussion and diverse teachings.  Come and share with us.  

 

 Every Thursday at 11:00 am in the Chapel is Rosary.  Please bring a fellow believer to 

join in rosary prayer.  

 

 Wednesday, January 12 at 1:00pm, we will be meeting in the Chapel to make no-sew 

lap blankets.  Join us to make one for yourself or as a gift.   Materials will be supplied 

but you MUST sign up.  Deadline for signing up is  January 7th to ensure we have 

enough for you.  They are simple to make, so come join in the fun and learn to make 

one!    Come join us in the fun!  (Some assistance will be available). 

 

 Breakfast With Our Chaplain– Thursday, January 13 8:30am going to Bayside Dimitris 

across from the Post Office.  Sign up early to reserve your seat!  It’s a great time of food 

and fellowship. 

 

                  

Chaplain Laura Stone 



 

 

Fitness Center News: 
 

Happy New Year!  

We will begin a new walking  

program with the New Year... 

Walk Michigan Landmarks! 

The first destination is  

Detroit's Motown Museum!  

This is a 10 hour and 36 minute 

walk according to Google Maps.  

Log your time spent walking or  

exercising and post your  

progress! More details to follow 

January is Glaucoma Awareness Month 

Glaucoma is an eye disease that gradually steals sight without warning.  

Vision loss is caused by damage to the optic nerve. According to the  

Glaucoma Research Foundation, this nerve acts like an electric cable with over  

a million wires. It is responsible for carrying images from the eye to the brain.  

Although there is no cure for glaucoma yet, medication or surgery can slow or prevent  

further vision loss. The appropriate treatment depends upon the type of glaucoma  

among other factors. Early detection is vital to stopping the progress of the disease. 

Glaucoma is the second leading cause of blindness in the world, according to the  

World Health Organization. In the most common form, there are virtually no symptoms.  

Vision loss begins with peripheral or side vision, so if you have glaucoma,  

you may not notice anything until significant vision is lost. 

The best way to protect your sight from glaucoma is to get a comprehensive eye  

examination. Then, if you have glaucoma, treatment can begin immediately. 

For more information on any of  the above, or for anything else fitness  

related, please contact: cgorde@pvm.org OR 586-716-7385  



 

 

 

 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 18 ~ MOTOWN BINGO~1:30PM~ACTIVITY RM 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 19~MOTOWN DOCUMENTARY~1:30PM~AR 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 20~BIRTHDAY ENTERTAINMENT~ 

 MOTOWN REVIEW~1:30PM~CHAPEL 

 
 

Check calendar for games being 
played. 

Monday-Thursday 
6:00pm 

Activity Room 

 

 

Sing along with Harbor Lights to all your old  
favorites songs or learn some new ones!   

Thursdays-4:00pm-Chapel 

Snowflake                    

sun catchers 

Thursday, January 6  

 

Snowflake plaque 

Thursday, January 13 
 
 

1:30pm ~ Activity Room 

 

 

 

 

  1ST & 4TH TUESDAYS OF THE MONTH (4TH, THIS MONTH ONLY) 
2:30PM—ACTIVITY ROOM 

Do you enjoy knitting, crocheting, sewing or any other type of  needlework? 
Would you like to learn? 

 

Bring your projects or join us in one for charity. 

 

EVERYONE HAS A STORY TO TELL!! 
This group will meet once a week for one hour to share stories and practice writing. 
You don’t have to be a great or even a good writer to work on your memories and     

family history—you just have to be interested in chronicling these stories.  Your children 
and grandchildren will want to read all about you through the stories you write! 

There will be no penalties for errors in grammar, spelling or spilled milk on your paper. 
Paper and pens will be supplied. 

VALENTINE WREATH 

Thursday, January 27 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

1:30pm ~ Activity Room 



 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, January 12 

Men’s Lunch 
Twisted Rooster 
$$$ on your own 

11:30am 
 

Friday, January 14 

Candlelight Concert 
Vivaldi Four Seasons~Winter 

St. Anne Basilica 
$30.00 

Money due January 3 

4:30pm~concert starts 6:00pm 

 

Friday, January 21 

Who Makes the Best Pizza Contest 
Cloverleaf  Pizza 

11:30am 

$$$ On your own 

 

Tuesday, January 25 

Walmart 

$$$ on your own 

9:30am 

 

Wednesday, January 26 

Women’s Lunch 

Twisted Rooster 

11:30am 

Excursions & Activities 

May be CANCELED at anytime   
without prior notice 

due to COVID outbreaks, weather 

conditions or illness. 

CANDLELIGHT CONCERT 

An intimate talented 
string quartet perform-
ing classical pieces by 
Vivaldi, Tchaikovsky, 
Strauss and more in a 
beautiful venue bathed 
in candlelight at the 

stunning iconic Basilica of Ste. Anne 
de Detroit. 
                Friday, January 14 

4:15pm-concert starts at 6:00pm 

$30.00 money due January 3 

  

 

Who makes the BEST PIZZA? 
 

We will be visiting different FAMOUS    
pizza restaurants throughout the year  to 

vote for your favorite pizza 
Our first stop, CLOVERLEAF, the      
original deep dish square pizza. 

 

Friday, January 21 
11:30am, Lobby 

Friday, February 18 
~4:00pm~show starts at 6:00pm 
$50.00 ~ Money Due January 10 



 

 



 

 

 

Accounting       
  Tracy Tesch    716-7408 
Activity Lead A/L & I/L      
  Betsy Mianecki     716-7143 
Administrator     
  Carolyn Martin    716-7221 
Admissions Coordinator TCU  
  Beth Humble                                     716-7427                          
Assisted Living Nurse      
  Denise Klimaszewski   716-7115 
Beauty Salon     
  Appointments                                  716-7180 
Chaplain        
 Laura Stone                           716-7438 
Community Liason 
Sue McCallum                                    716-7395 
Dining Services Mgr.     
  Brian Williams             716-7419   
Director of Nursing      
  Jeff Robinson                 716-7416 
Driver        
  Ann Marie Hart    716-7142 
Environmental Serv. Adm. Asst. 
  Michelle Willer                                   716-7418            
Executive Director 
  David Miller                                       716-7410 
Fitness Specialist      
  Chris Gorde                                       716-7385 
Front Desk   
  Receptionist    725-6030 
Haven Hall Nurse      
  Derek Vanhaaren   716-7384 
Housekeeping / Laundry Mgr.   
  Teri Lynn Taylor    716-7418 
Maintenance Work Request     
  Front Desk              725-6030 
Maintenance                                  
   Emergencies After 11:00pm     248-996-2470                    
HCC Activity/Volunteer Mgr.  
  Sheri Stover            716-7021  
Physical Therapy Mgr.     
  Kim Frabotta, Agility Therapy  716-7398 
Resident Care Mgr.     
  Toni Greig     716-7426 
Sales & Leasing Specialist 
  Liz Eland                                           716-7397 
  Peggy  Carroll    716-7397  

 

 

1/02 Robert Healy  

1/02 Patricia Dupuis 

1/04 Elizabeth Rogerson  

1/04 Mary Ziesmer 

1/08 Sharon Creed  

1/14 Elaine Walton  

1/20 Donna Oakes 

1/22 Helga Hermann  

1/27 George Pamerleau 

1/29 Sherrie Knudson  


